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I was raised in a home without my dad and like most young ladies, began to search for that 

love which was missing in my life. Though my mother gave me everything a child could want 
or need, still something was missing. A mother’s love, though unconditional and strong, 
cannot take the place of a father figure! Though my biological father was absent from the 

home, God blessed me with someone in my life who stepped up to the plate and gave me all 
the love any child could ever want or need. This article is dedicated to fathers everywhere, 
and all those unspoken heroes who take on the job of fathering this fatherless generation.  
 

Terri Boykins is the C.E.O. of Street Positive LLC (www.streetpositive.com) and organizer of 
the West Coast region for the Million Father March, and father of two. As a community leader, 
mentor, public speaker, advocate and author, Boykins speaks to men around the globe on 

sensitive issues such as this. According to statistics, 70 percent (7 out of 10) people in the 
African American community are born into single mother households or homes with absentee 
fathers. 
 

“It is our legacy to have the ability to represent who we are as men and what we want our 
family to become,” said Boykins. He strongly feels that they are charged with the 
responsibility of being that safety net for the family and provider to escape your child from 

the grips of poverty. When we discussed the reasons given for men who don’t take 
responsibility for their kids, fear is the primary cause! Many men he has spoken to often are 
afraid to love because they haven’t been shown love themselves or weren’t taught how to 

properly take on this father role. 
 
The family structure is laid out with very specific instructions in God’s Word. Husbands and 
wives must be mutually respectful and submissive to each other (Eph. 5:21-25). In addition, 

God has established a line of authority to keep order in (1 Cor. 11:3). This does not mean that 
the wife is inferior to her husband, but God recognizes, however, that without submission to 
authority, there is no order. The husband’s responsibility as the head of the household is to 

love his wife as he loves his own body, in the same sacrificial way that Christ loved the church 
(Eph. 5:25-29). 
 
Women are naturally more nurturing than men because we were designed to be the primary 

caretakers of our children. As parents, discipline and instruction are very important. Proverbs 
13:24 says, “He who spares the rod hates his son, but he who loves him is careful to discipline 
him.” Children who are not properly disciplined in the home lack direction and self-control 

and often grow up being rebellious and disrespectful of authority, including God’s. Proverbs 
19:18 says, “Discipline your son, for in that there is hope; do not be a willing party to his 
death.” However, discipline must be balanced with love (Col. 3:21). And, fathers, provoke 
not your children to wrath: but bring them up in the nurture and admonition of the Lord (Eph. 

6:4). 
 
That child is an extension of God’s bloodline flowing, and an example of His promises coming 

to pass. That seed is our future Obamas, doctors, lawyers and next great leaders and it is our 
job to nurture that seed! Men who take on the responsibility of loving someone else’s children 
do so with the love of God that is in them. Though oftentimes not recognized, their reward is 
in Heaven! 

 
All of us at some point in our lives will have an opportunity to be an influence or positive role 
model over a child or young person’s life; whether as a teacher, coach, step-parent, God-

parent or whatever. If we intend to be effective, we must be fully committed to be an 
example as God has called us to be. Remember, someone is watching you! It’s up to you to 
take calculated and purposeful steps! 
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